



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

September 14, 2010
Jaime Gilliam, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:00 p.m.  Members present: Clarissa Aliff, Jama Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Jamie Gilliam, and Hoe Yong.    

OPENING BUSINESS

A. #09-001.  Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, seconded by Clarissa Aliff.   Motion carried.  

B. #09-002. Jaimie Gilliam made the motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.  Motion carried.

C. Jama shared the following good news with council members:  
1. Our football team is doing very well this year. 
2. Rachel’s Challenge was a HUGE success.  Our assembly was awesome – students continue to respond positively and the community event at NHHS was well attended.  One student will be representing our Friends of Rachel club and speaking at the board meeting this Thursday evening. 

3. Teachers have their first PLD day on September 20th.  They are looking forward to the planning time.  

4. Club sign-ups will be the week of September 21-24. 
5. Test scores are scheduled for public release on September 23rd. 

6. Ms. Lovelace/Ms. Wallace shared that MAP testing is almost over and that the students are trying VERY hard.  

7. Eighth grade students responded very well to the EXPLORE classes taught by the administrators.   

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

1. Eighth grade students completed EXPLORE testing today.  Tests will be sent of for scoring.  Once returned, the administrators will meet with the students to share scores/information.  Parents will be provided with follow-up data as well. 

2. The first round of Think Link testing will occur the week of September 21 – 25. 
3. Jama explained the District Learning Checks which will be administered to all 6, 7, and 8th grade students in reading and in math the week before fall break. Data will be compiled at the district level and compared for all middle schools with the intent of impacting curriculum, instruction, and assessment.  

4. Robin and Carla reviewed end of the year information regarding MAP, Think Link, and NCLB as comparison data for the beginning of this school year.  
PLANNING:  
         Planning is currently focusing on student achievement/enhancement of our RTI time – Discovery.     
BUDGET:

         The August financial report was reviewed with council.  (reference handout)  Reminder:  Team Leaders need to be changed on accounting paperwork.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

A. Budget:  Tami Pinson shared information from the budget committee.  There were no recommended changes to the 2010-11 budget discussed/approved/submitted in August.   
B. Committee sign-ups for 2010-11 have been posted in the workroom.  
OLD BUSINESS

A. PBIS/KYCID:  Mr. Sutton shared the first round of PBIS data with the council.  Our SWIS data breaks this down month by month.  In August 2009, we had 86 discipline violations – 29 disruptive behavior.  In August 2010, we had 49 violations – with only 3 being for disruptive behavior.  Discussion was held regarding making sure that physical activities are organized.    
B. SIG Grant:  James T. Alton is still in the running for a School Improvement Grant (SIG); however, the state returned the application a second time for revisions.  Revisions are currently being made through CO and will be resubmitted to the state once again.  

C. ROTC Grant:  HCS will be the recipient of Project PASS.  As a result, Alton and North Middle School will  be posting positions for a Jr. Leadership instructor in the near future with January being the implementation date for the program.   As a result, we are going to have to create space for Mr. Lowman, Ms. Lovelace, and Ms. Wallace.   Ms. Emerine is continuing to work on the possibility for locating “homes” for museum items with the possibility of freeing us this space for a classroom. 
NEW BUSINESS

A. Tami shared with council that we currently had 67 students referred to ESS this year – only 31 have been returned.  The budget of 11,151.00 was shared.  Currently in 6th grade, we have 1 reading, 1 math, and 1 science class.  In the 7th grade, we have 1 reading, 2 math, and 1 science.  In the 8th grade, we have 1 reading and 1 math.  Twenty-two sessions are currently scheduled.   Ms. Bennett requested that the 67 students be cross referenced with intervention data for reading and math.  Parents may need to be contacted personally.  
B.  Ms. Aliff asked about the possibility of teachers providing a course syllabus.  Greg shared a copy of the district pacing guides as a possible example.   Council agreed to send pacing guides to parents and post on Alton’s webpage.   
C.  Jama reviewed the NCLB projection data for 6th, 7th, and 8th grade will council members. This form will be utilized throughout the year to track MAP and Think Link data for comparison purposes.  
D. Alton’s first Red Carpet visit was conducted on September 2nd.  Results were shared with council members. Our goal will be to score 25 on our next visit.
E. Based on SBDM review held during the month of August, SBDM policies are scheduled to be reviewed by KASC once the SIG Grant is received.  Jama shared with council that she felt a review by KASC was necessary to make sure all policies are aligned with state requirements.    

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. Jama shared enrollment numbers with council:  6th: 243, 7th:  221, 8th:  215 Total:  679.  Currently we have 9 classes over caps in the 6th grade:  Math, LA, SS, and science.  
B. Next meeting will be November 9th at 4:00 p.m.  Amanda Minnich will serve as facilitator, and Clarissa Aliff as resource person.     
C. Jama shared with council members the following personnel actions:    Ms. Willow will be on a leave of absence until October 11.  Evelyn Deaton will be Alton’s new cafeteria manager.  
#09-003:Jama made the recommendation from the hiring committee for Bobbi Lanham to be hired as a one/one assistant for a special needs student.  Jaime Gilliam made the motion to approve the recommendation, seconded by Hoe Yong.                                                       
ADJOURNMENT

#09-004. Mary Lou made the motion to adjourn the meeting at
5:20, seconded by  Clarissa Aliff - motion carried.    

